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MARRIAGE: Arrangements for the marriage preparation 
program must be made at least six months prior to the 
date of marriage. Call the Rectory for an appointment. 

ANOINTING THE SICK: Call the rectory when you know 
of anyone who is ill at home, in the hospital, scheduled 
for surgery or homebound. ��
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              FAMILY MASS!  One Sunday each month through 
May, St. Dunstan School grades K through 8 will take a turn 

hosting the monthly Sunday Family Mass at 10 am. A 
reception will be held in the parish center immediately after 
the Mass. We welcome everyone back to the Family Mass.                           

10 AM  FAMILY MASS SCHEDULE & HOSTING CLASS                                                                                    
Sunday, January 8, 2023                        4th Grade                       
Sunday, February 12, 2023                     5th Grade                       
Sunday, March 12, 2023                         6th Grade                     
Sunday, April 16, 2023                            7th Grade                         
Sunday, May 7, 2023                              8th Grade                 

___________________________________________________                                                                                                                                   

St. Dunstan Church 2022 Mass Schedule                            
SATURDAY, DECEMBER 24 - CHRISTMAS EVE: 4:30 PM and 

9:00 PM 

SUNDAY, DECEMBER 25 - CHRISTMAS DAY                           
7:00 AM, 10:00 AM and 11:30 AM  ~  NO 5:00 PM MASS 

Christmas is the commemoration of the birth of the Prince 
of Peace, Jesus Christ, whose message is one of good 

tidings and great joy, peace and good will. Let us renew our 
determination to follow His example.                                       

On behalf of Fr. Joe, Fr. Tom, Fr. Casey, Fr. Al and the staff 
of St. Dunstan Parish, Merry Christmas to you and your 

families. May God bless you and keep you safe. 

The Nativity of the Lord 
December 25, 2022                                                                              

The light shines in the darkness, and the darkness has not 
overcome it — John 1:5

Prayers of Protection for Our Men and Woman in the Service  In 
continued prayerful support of our men and women in the military, 
please call the rectory with name, rank, and branch of service and 
location (if allowed) of your loved ones who are serving our country.                                                                                                                                                                                                                        
Christopher Bruzzone, SPC, Army Combat Medic                                      
1LT Daniel Realini, US Army                                                                                                
Eric M. Warren, US Air Force                                                                       
Major Deron T Warren, DO, US Air Force, MC                                                                                                
Tom Harold Purple, US Army                                                                   
Adam J Helmers, US Navy                                                              
Gregory M Grogan, PO1, USCG-R                                                               
Michael Obregon, CPL, USMC                                                                                                                                                                                                              
Luigi Lorenzo, 2nd Lieutenant US Airforce                                               
Enrico Enriquez US Army                                                                              
Jacob Arnold, Sergeant, US Army                                                                            
Ben Soto, US Airforce                                                                                 
Ken Soto, US Air National Guard                                                      
James Raphael R. Cepriano, US Navy                                                               
John Lorenzo R. Cepriano, US Navy                                                           
Dominic Galarza, US Army                                                            
Michael Laemmlein, US Navy                                                                             
Matthew A. Martinez, 1st Lieutenant US Army                                    
Katie Kramer, Staff Sergeant, Nebraska National Guard 

                 St. Dunstan Parish Prayer                                                 
God, our Father, we are all your children. Jesus, our 
Brother, you taught us to love. Holy Spirit, by Your Light, 
may our parish family grow. St. Dunstan, pray for us. 

The Nativity of the Lord                                                              
Great Expectations	 


	 Christmas can be disappointing. We remember the 
Christmases from our childhood, all the joy, the excitement, and 
the fun we had. When we grow up, we have to shop for gifts, 
write and mail the cards, put up the decorations, and do all the 
preparations that seem to stress us out. We may be sad that the 
day did not meet our expectations. Now that most of that is 
done, (unless you are reading this on a break from cleaning 
house before the grandkids arrive) we can reflect on how the first 
Christmas upset all expectations.                                                	
	 I'm sure Joseph never expected to have a child so 
soon. Or to have the baby born in a stable miles from their home 
in Nazareth. The shepherds never expected to be awakened by 
angels. And those Jews who looked forward to the coming of a 
Messiah never expected him to come as a baby. Yet God had 
reasons for coming in this way.                                                                         
	 The nativity scene looks so peaceful and beautiful, but 
the reality was not so romantic. The messiah came not to the 
sound of war horns, but the cry of a helpless infant. He was born 
in a stable because no one had room for him. The first to see him 
were the shepherds, the migrant workers of the time. The 
political leaders (Herod and friends) wanted to kill him.                                             
	 Jesus was born in this way to show that he came not 
for the important and wealthy, but for the poor and outcast. As 
an adult, he would continue to surprise: he ate with sinners and 
tax collectors; he challenged the religious leaders of Israel. He 
was executed as a criminal.                                                                     
	 So today he continues to come to us in the homeless, 
the illegal alien, the sick, those in prison, the unborn infant, that 
we might find him where we least expect. Can we learn to see 
him in the unexpected, in our trials and difficulties, our own 
weaknesses? When we do, we will celebrate what Christmas is 
truly about. -Tom Schmidt, JS Paluch Co.




               

The parish office will be closed on Monday, December 
26, Friday, December 30 and Monday, January 2, 2023. 
_________________________________________________________

	 	 	 	 	 	
SAINTS AND SPECIAL OBSERVANCES   
Sunday: The Nativity of the Lord (Christmas)

Monday: St. Stephen; Kwanzaa begins

Tuesday: St. John

Wednesday: The Holy Innocents

Thursday: St. Thomas Becket; Fifth Day within the Octave of the 
Nativity of the Lord

Friday: The Holy Family of Jesus, Mary, and Joseph

Saturday: St. Sylvester I; New Year’s Eve

Seventh Day within the Octave of the Nativity of the Lord

	
_______________________________________________________   


 St  Dunstan Grief Support Group meetings have begun. The 
next meeting will be on the first Monday in January (Jan. 2) 
at 1 pm. Please contact Barbara Cappel at 650-393-3245 or 
Carol Hensley at 650-692-1488 for more information.                                                           
________________________________________________________________

2022 Archdiocesan Annual Appeal Update: 
Thank you to all who have contributed to this year’s 
annual appeal. The 2022 appeal ends on December 31, 
2022. To date, we have collected $97,500 of our $103,000 
assessment. We’re getting close, but time is running out. 
If you have not yet donated to this year’s appeal, please 
consider doing so. Thank you for your support!  
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               December 25 - 31, 2022                                                                                            

Sunday    7:00 am   For Parish                                                                     
	                10:00 am   Wilfredo & Myrna Viray

	                11:30 am   Joann Poulin


Monday   6:30 am   Fred Dehlinger	                
	                8:00 am   Claro Soberano

                 5:10 pm   The Aubright Family            

                                        


Tuesday    6:30 am  Robert Bodeman                               	                
	                 8:00 am  Jesus Estrada & Rafaela Estrada	                
	                 5:10 pm  Gualberto & Natividad Santos & Family	            


Wednesday  6:30 am  Francine Carlos	
	                     8:00 am  Frank Cannizzaro   	
	                     5:10 pm  Gilbert Isais

	    	                     
Thursday   6:30 am   Lester & Teresa Lamug & Family (living) 	
	                                   & deceased Family members

                   8:00 am   Concepcion & Restrivera Family in 	
	                                   Thanksgiving 

                   5:10 pm   Ramona Tamaresis


Friday         6:30 am   Charlie Silva  (living)	         

                    8:00 am   Per & Jeremy Ruhl  (living)

                   5:10 pm   Joseph Crivello


Saturday    8:00 am   Concepcion & Restrivera Family in 	
	                                   Thanksgiving        

                   5:00 pm   Frank Agius           	    	 	              
	 	 	 	     


We Pray for the Deceased Members of our Parish Family: 
Adolfo Del Carlo                                                                               

December 25, 2022 

We pray for the sick members of our parish family and for those 
who care for them:  

Susan Silvera-Dunn, Nafal Jweinat, Emily Marshall, Mary Spiteri, Annie 
O’Sullivan, Wilma & Heather Aragon, Vonnie Spencer, Maria Teresa 
Rosario, Kathy Montiel, Ida Marinaro, Anita Shoop Komula, Letty Santa 
Cruz, Caoilte O’Casey, Pauline Bertolino, Mike Phipps, Karen Neal, Joel 
Rivera, Diane Vanoncini, Eric B. Garcia, Peggy Winkenbach, Hugh O’Neill, 
Jr, Barbara Cappel, Irene Aubright, Christine Monahan, Paul Leung,  
Arthur Starrh, Margaret Armstrong, Valentino Regal, Christine Regal, 
Matilda An, Carolina Cedia Orantes, Lori Coustier, Carole Weldon, Rosa 
Mallare, Doug Wright, Joan Walsh, Cheryl Spray, Conchita Chao, 
Lucrecia Merida, Joshua Liu, Andrew de los Reyes, Marchita Obregon, 
Carmel Richard, Frank Richard, Fiona Selig, Geronimo De Los Reyes, 
Fernando S. De Los Reyes, Cruz David Lagomarsino, Dave Marquez, 
Denise Fricano, Terry Marquez, Dominic Cannuli, Olga V. Petrella, 
Rosemarie Regal, Yolanda Viteri, Flordeliz Sanchez Ledesma, Luke Skall, 
Arlene Phipps, Ed Phipps, Willie Manalang, Julia Urruty, Consuelo Robel, 
Gary Wilson, Baby Leon Regal, Michael Regal, Sharon Alejo, Rolando 
Lopez, Olivia and Grace Hallermann, Meaghan Douglas, Cynthia Aclaro, 
Antonio Borlat, Dawn Rossi, Kathy Wilson, Rolando Lopez, Fr. Brendan 
Hally, Claro Zulueta, Marcelina Gatchalian, Harry Aubright, Bernie Vas, 
Charlie Silva


  Weekend Collection:                          
December 10 & 11:  $6,143.00                                                                 

Online Giving: Dec 10 & 11: $1,639.00                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       
	 Christmas Flowers Collection: $1,819.00          
	 	 	 	 	 	

Due to early transmission of the bulletin, 
collections from last weekend will be posted 

next weekend.                                                                        
	 	 	 	 	

Thank you for ALL your support                     

Thank you to our Lectors and Eucharistic Ministers For 
Serving at this Weekend’s Masses. 

Sunday 
12/25     7:00 AM  J Cardon,  I Chan, S Bosso	       	     	      
	      10:00 AM  P Maloney, Lorna V. K Atkinson, R Octavia,      
	                       Z Aguas-Guevarra	 	 	 	
	      11:30 AM  P Hain,  M Haven, L Aragon, E Balagot,                
	                       R Balagot


Many thanks to our ushers and greeters at this 
weekend’s mass. If you’re interested in helping, please 
contact Ann at the rectory.                                                                               

For unto you is born this 
day in the city of David a 
Saviour, which is Christ 
the Lord. Luke 2:11                      
Merry Christmas blessings 
to all of our wonderful 
parishioners. 



St. Dunstan Church 
#919118 

Please send 300 bulletins 

Ann Woolen 

	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	  




